                                                Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police
                                        Executive Board/General Membership Meeting
                                                                   Jeffersontown, KY
                                                                   October 29, 2013

                                                                             Minutes

I. The meeting was called to order by President Smoot.
II. Roll call by Executive Director Pendergraff. A quorum was present to conduct business.
III. Approval of minutes from July 29, 2013, 2013 Executive Board Meeting and August 1, 2013 General Membership Meeting. Chief Melville noted the minutes did not include election of officers. Director Razor made motion to approve minutes to include election results. Chief Melville seconded the motion. Motion was approved. 
IV. President’s Report - President Smoot introduced Chief Turner as new representative for North Region.
V. Treasurer Report and financial report made by Treasurer Birdwhistell. Distributed budget for 2013/2014 for review. He reported all bills paid.  President Smoot accepted the report.

VI. Regional Reports
Northwest – Colonel Robison advised a meeting was held on October 11, 2013. KRS 15.520 was discussed. Those present had differing opinions on the present KRS and any changes. Louisville Metro’s draft policy regarding Brady requirements was also discussed. The general feeling was that Brady would become an issue in the area.

VII. Section Reports
Federal Agencies- Agent Sims advised there is a Civil Rights training class in Prestonburg, KY on November 20, 2013.

VIII. Committee Reports
Legislative – President Smoot advised there would be a major push for medical marijuana this session. There will also be a bill related to Heroin this session.
Chief Sanders reported on meeting he attended where pension changes were being proposed to prevent “spiking”. A major concern was the proposed 10% over previous year’s income. Not known is how salary increases and overtime associated with an officer receiving a large amount of overtime due to working on a taskforce. Chief Sanders will be involved in a future meeting where “spiking” will be discussed. He will keep members apprised. 

Publications and Technology – Executive Director Pendergraff advised the KACP website had been hacked again. It is believed the hackers are hacking the website through the member’s only section. Pendergraff asked that he be authorized to purchase software to upgrade members only section. A motion was made to allow Pendergraff to purchase needed software by Colonel Robison and seconded by Chief Cline. The motion was approved.

Professional Standards- Chief Butler explained changes he felt necessary to the Accreditation Program. Chief Butler recommended an increase in the Fee Structure. A motion was made by Chief Crider and seconded by Chief Langston to approve fee increases beginning December 1, 2013. The motion was approved. Anyone needing information regarding fee increases can contact Chief Butler.
Chief Butler recommended changes in the Reaccreditation Guidelines. Under guidelines recommended by Chief Butler a department would remain certified for a period of five years. The agency would be required to verify that it still meets all applicable standards during the five year period through an abbreviated inspection, at no additional cost to the agency. This inspection would be conducted between the second and fourth year of the initial accreditation. Such inspection would only be conducted after prior notification to the agency. Standards adopted or modified after an agency is accredited must be met upon periodic inspection or reaccreditation, whichever comes first after the initial accreditation. A motion was made by Chief Grider and seconded by Chief Cline to accept Chief Butler’s recommendation. The motion was approved. 

Training and Education – Chief Melville advised a study was in progress to determine the best policy for storage of drugs from drug drop boxes.
Chief Melville also advised a study is being conducted regarding PTSD related to police officers.
Chief Melville reported TRIS went live on 10.28/13. During the first four hours 1,200 requests were made. 
Chief Melville reported DOCJT has undergone an on-site by AECET. DOCJT waiting to find out if the on-site was successful. If so DOCJT will be the first law enforcement agency to be accredited through AECET.
Brett Hightower advised a Brady/Giglio training class would be held Lexington at the U.S. Attorney’s Eastern District Office on 12/3/13. It is a three hour class.

Finance & Audit – Chief Birdwhistell gave an update on IRS audit of KACP. Finance Committee reviewing possibility of KACP accepting payment by credit cards.

2014 Conference Report – Chief Sanders advised things were progressing. Conference will be held in Jeffersontown July 27-31, 2014.

Special Olympics – Chief Sanders advised receiving a letter from Special Olympics asking for a donation. Motion made by Chief Redman to donate $1,000.00 and seconded by Colonel Robison. The motion was approved.

LEL Update – LEL Steve Wright reported vehicle fatalities down from last year. Drive Sober Campaign December 13, 2013 thru January 1, 2014.

KLEC Update – Chief Cline reported Leslie Gannon is new Executive Director for KLEC beginning November 4, 2013. 
 
IX. Executive Directors Report - Director Pendergraff asked that articles members submit articles to him for the KACP Newsletter. Pendergraff attended meeting regarding constables. A future meeting is planned to further discuss the role of constables.  

IACP Executive Committee Representation – Director Pendergraff advised incoming  President Yost Zachary intends to appoint Chief Hall to the Executive Committee. Motion made by Chief Redman to pay expenses for Chief Hall to attend three executive committee meeting annually and seconded by Director Razor. The motion passed.

SACOP Report – Chief Hall reported many topics affecting law enforcement was discussed during meetings. Brady/Giglio, medical marijuana, drones and officer health were some of the topics discussed. If further information is needed contact Chief Hall. 

New Business- President Smoot asked for volunteers to represent KACP on the Governor’s Highway Safety Committee. Director Razor was appointed. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]President Smoot advised members he needed three names to submit to serve as representative from KACP on KWEC. Smoot asked if anyone interested to let him know.

Chief Melville advised a letter would be coming out once the KAR has been completed regarding “Firearms Certification Verification” Firearm certification is required annually. The training has to be done by a certified range instructor. The instructor does not necessarily have to be certified by DOCJT. Compliance will be verified during accreditation.

Chief Redman advised use of drones by law enforcement will be a major issue in the future. Chief Redman felt the KACP should monitor any legislation that may come forward on this issue.

Director Pendergraff will send an e-mail to all members containing the website for the newsletter. A member can go to the newsletter website and register to receive the newsletter.

Chief Horace Johnson has resigned as executive director of the Kentucky Law Enforcement Memorial Foundation. Drexel Neal is the new executive director.

X. Adjournment- Motion made by Chief Crider to adjourn, seconded by Chief Schiller. The motion was approved. 
 
                  

        
 
